
Thursday, 18th February 
Y SB Trials 
Y Homework Club 
Y Orana Age Care Visit 
Y QISSN Netball Training 
Monday, 22nd February 
Y U15 Boys Rugby League 

Training 
Tuesday, 23rd February 
Y Kokoda Sausage Sizzle 
Y Board Meeting 7.30pm 
Wednesday, 24th February 
Y Biology Excursion to Bunya 

Mountains 
Thursday, 25th February 
Y SB Swimming Carnival 
Y QISSN Netball Training 
Y Homework Club 
Y Orana Age Care Visit 
Friday, 26th February 
Y School Photos 

Formal Uniform 
Monday, 29th February 
Y Volunteer Student  

Protection Training 9am 
Y U15 Boys Rugby League 

Training 
Thursday, 3rd March 
Y QISSN Netball Training 
Y Homework Club 
Y Orana Age Care Visit 
Saturday, 5th March 
Y Whipcracking Team at  

Proston Show 
Monday, 7th March 
Y U15 Boys Rugby League 

Training 
 
 

Term 1 - Week 4 

Dear Parents, Carers and Friends of Saint Maryès 
 
On Tuesday we celebrated our Opening Mass as a college  
community. I would like to extend a special thank you to Fr  
Michael Carroll who was able to be with us to celebrate the  
Eucharist. We remember in our prayers, Fr Nigel who was not able 
to be with us as he was attending his motherès funeral overseas.  
 
For those parents who were not able to join us for the Mass, I 
wanted to share with you what I said to the students on TuesdayÜ 
 
Our Mass was is important for two reasons. To begin with, it was 

the first time that we gathered as a whole school community this year to celebrate the Eucharist  
together. The celebration of Eucharist is one of the most important things we can do together as 
a Catholic Community. It is a very special sacrament that immerses us in the story of JesusÜ we 
hear Godès words in the readings; we pray together and bring our struggles and hopes before 
God; we recall the sacrifice Jesus made through his passion; we give thanks for all that we have 
and we are reminded that we are all called to go out into the world and be more like Jesus in 
how we live our lives in the service of others.  
 
Of course, the Mass was is also important because we took the opportunity to induct our Year 12 
students as the leaders of the College. This was a community celebration and not solely about the 
Year 12 class. However, it was a time when we acknowledged the important role these young 
people play in our community.  They have reached an important point this year - a time when 
they have a unique opportunity to have an influence on all of us.  
 
As the senior students of Saint Maryès in 2016, our younger students will look to YOU to be the  
guiding light, to set the pace and lead the way. It is an opportunity not to be wasted. Saint Maryès 
Catholic College will be a different place for your presence in it. It is up to you to decide what that 
difference will be.  Remember this as you make your choices this yearÜ The quality of any success 
you experience this year and in the future will depend upon the tiny individual choices that you 
make every minute of every day. In those minutes, it will not be WHAT you have done that is  
important, it will be whether or not ANYTHING you did was WORTH doing. Your words and your 
actions should make a difference to the lives of others for the betterÜ they should make the world 
a better place. You only get one shot at this life you have been gifted with, so make it count. Donèt 
play small, take necessary risks, donèt give up no matter how hard it might get, be yourself and 
love and serve others as generously as you can. 
 
Your Senior Statement of Commitment which you read together began as followsÜ 
 
We, the 2016 leaders, consider ourselves a lantern. We each have our own light but when we 
come together as one we shine brighter to light the path for the futureÜ 
 
As you begin your 2016 leadership journey, take some time, reflect on the gifts that you each 
bring to this placeÜ to your year level, to the school and to the wider community. Each one of you 
has something special to offer that no one else has. God has blessed each of you with a light to 
shine, not to hide, so donèt be afraid to shine that light for others to see. Find ways as a group to 
support each other through this year.  There will be times when things might seem very dark  
indeed, but if you come together and look after each other, there will always be enough light to 
guide the way for those who are struggling.  
 
 



All the best for the year aheadÜ and may God smile on you! 
 
Tuesdayès liturgy was a wonderful celebration of community. A very sincere thank you goes to Mr Perrett, Mrs Iszlaub and the music 
students as well as all our Year 12 leaders for the remarkable job they did of bringing this together so beautifully. 
 
Industrial Action Thursday 25 February 
I need to inform parents that the Independent Education Union of Australia (IEUA) has confirmed that protected industrial action 
will be undertaken in the form of a full day work stoppage on Thursday, 25 February 2016. In order to assist with our management 
of the school on that day, it would be greatly appreciated if, wherever possible, parents/guardians were able to keep their children 
home from school on that day. I do appreciate, however, that this will not be possible in all circumstances and therefore, some  
supervision will be provided for students who need to come to school. Please be aware that it is unlikely that we will be able to  
proceed with normal classes on that day. I apologise for any inconvenience this may cause to you and your family. If you have any 
questions or concerns about this day, please donèt hesitate to contact me at the College. 
 
God Bless 
 
 
Mrs Angela Myles 
Principal 
 

Playtime   
There are discussions under way at various levels to determine the best use of the playground Area B.  With the increased numbers 
and the reduced space it is becoming increasingly more difficult to share the space equitably.  There is a lot of congestion in Area B 
and some çhands onè behaviour occurring. 
 
Something that has started this week is staggering the use of the Junior Play Gym and the Senior Play Gym.  Before school ã 8.15 to 
8.40 children can use the play gyms in their area.  Junior Play Gym or JPG is Prep to Year 3 and the Senior Play Gym or SPJ is Year 4 
to Year 6. 
 
Teachers have a roster and at any one recess time there is only one year level, on the gym equipment.  E.g. Prep are on the JPG 
morning tea on Mondays, Tuesday and Wednesday and again Thursday lunchtime.  If children choose to not be on the play gym 
then there are other activities at recess that the children can access including the sandpit as well as indoor activities or the oval.  
The teachers are aware of all the activities and can direct students accordingly. 
 
It would appear that the trial is working, as there are fewer children on the play gyms and fewer incident reports.  We are trialling 
this for a week and reviewing on Friday. 
 
Benedictine Values 
At the P-6 Assembly and again through the teachers, the College will have a weekly focus on one of our Benedictine Values, start-
ing with Be Safe.  The staff and students have a matrix that demonstrates what it looks like, feels like and sounds like to Be Safe in  
the ÜÜÜÜÜ e.g. library, eating area etc. 
 
Students have been reminded about rough play and running when the bell goes.  They are also reminded to be Respectful and Just 
as they wait for their lunch from either the fridge or their bag in the bag racks. 
 
Please remind your children to report any incidents to the Playground Duty Teacher and their class teacher.  Often they are one off 
and can be dealt with by the teacher at the time of or soon after the incident happens.  The teacher is the first port of call and the 
one who has the strongest relationship with the student. 
 
Sacraments 
On the 2nd March there  is a meeting with Father Nigel and the liturgical team from Brisbane and the parishioners who support 
the sacramental programs in the local district e.g. Nanango and Kingaroy.  The meeting is to discuss the new format for the  
Sacraments of Reconciliation/Penance, Confirmation and Communion.  There is a tentative date 29th May for Confirmation/
Communion.   Ièll put more information in the College newsletter and the Parish newsletter when the details are confirmed.   
Preparation time will be tight but it may only be for one sacrament.  Watch this space. 
 
There is a sausage sizzle fundraiser happening next Tuesday 23rd February at lunch time.  
Secondary students and various teachers are participating in the experience of the Kokoda walk ã a 30km hike.  They will be  
raising money for the Kokoda Youth Foundation for disadvantaged youth in the Toowoomba area who are in need.  For more  
information about this worthwhile cause visit the Toowoomba Youth Foundation website. 
 


